
 Valley Manor 

Memo 

To: Residents and Family 

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 

Date: February 21, 2025 

Re: Respiratory Outbreak Update 
  

Valley Manor would like to provide a quick update on the Influenza A outbreak 
before the weekend. 

Thankfully, this Influenza outbreak has not been as contagious as the last 
outbreaks we have experienced. Cases remain low and sporadic in both residents 
and staff. The last resident developed on February 19, 2025. Once there has been 
a period of 8 days with no new cases, Public Health will review our outbreak and 
hopefully declare it over. This means that the outbreak will continue at least into 
late next week. 

Visitor restrictions continue but well residents may still leave the home for outings 
if families wish to take them.  

The Activity department continues to provide one on one visits and in-room 
activities on the affected zones and small group activities on the unaffected zone. 

Cases: 

• Zone 2 (rooms 101-120): 0 

• Zone 3 (17-32): 1 active case, 4 resolved 

• Zone 4 (1-16): 1 active case, 4 resolved 

• Staff cases: 15 

 

Thank you, 

Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 


